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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE AUDIT COMMITTEE HELD AT COUNTY HALL, CHELMSFORD ON 29 JUNE 2009
Membership

	*
	W J C Dick
	
	Mrs I Pummell

	*
	A M Hedley
	*
	T C Smith-Hughes (Vice-Chairman)

	*
	M C M Lager (Chairman)
	
	


(* present)
The following officers were present in support throughout the meeting:
Nick Bell, Executive Director for Finance

Cajetan Chukwulozie, Head of Internal Audit and Risk Management

Hannah Cleary, Governance Officer
Ann Coldicott, Governance Officer

Christine Golding, Head of Financial Standards and Regulation

Sarah Harris, In House Team Senior Manager, Internal Audit

Margaret Lee, Chief Financial Officer

Kevin McDonald, Group Manager, Investments

David Moses, Head of Member Support and Governance

Martin Quinn, Head of Investments and Insurance

Peter Tanton, Counter Fraud Manager, Internal Audit
Paul King, District Auditor, Louise Wishart, Audit Manager and Ian Davidson from the Audit Commission (External Auditors) were also present.

15.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Councillor Mrs I Pummell.
16.
Membership of Audit Committee   

The Committee noted the membership as set out above. 

17.
Minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 6 April 2009 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

18.
Terms of Reference   

Members noted report AC/005/09 containing the Terms of Reference of the Committee. 

19.
Scrutiny of the Annual Governance Statement and the 2008/09 Statement of Accounts   

The Committee considered report AC007/09 by the Chief Financial Officer. Margaret Lee explained that this report was an appendix to the main agenda item of the Annual Governance Statement and Statement of Accounts 2008/09, and was intended to assist in the scrutiny of these documents. Margaret acknowledged that the time frame for preparation and publication of these complex and highly technical documents made meeting the deadlines difficult. A ‘post-mortem’ of the processes currently used by finance would be undertaken by senior officers in order to improve on the process for next year. The resulting action plan would be shared with the Committee at a future date. Nick Bell added that the possibility of providing an earlier draft of the accounts to Members would be looked into for next year.  
20.
Annual Governance Statement 2008/09 and Statement of Accounts 2008/09   

The Committee received a presentation from the Chief Financial Officer on the Annual Governance Statement 2008/09 and Statement of Accounts, report AC/007/09.
RESOLVED:

1. That the content of the Annual Governance Statement be accepted.

2. That the 2008/09 Statement of Accounts be approved and the Chairman be authorised to sign the Statement as to its approval. 

21.
Revised External Audit Fee Letters 2009/10   

The Committee considered and noted letters from the External Auditors and the Chief Executive of Essex County Council in relation to the fees and work programme for the Council and the Essex Pension Fund.

Paul King from the External Auditors explained that the work programme had been revised after discussion with the Council, and confirmed that the overall fee increase amounted to 1.6% from the previous year. 
Councillor Smith-Hughes asked about the audit programme relating to the Transformation Project, IT Services and material financial system controls. Cajetan Chukwulozie, Head of Internal Audit and Risk Management confirmed that there was already a robust plan to audit IT Services, and a report would be made to the Committee in the future. Paul King confirmed that the other areas of work mentioned were on the work programme and reports would also be put to the Committee in the future. Nick Bell responded that the Council welcomed input from the auditors, and confirmed that extensive legal and commercial advice had already been taken to ensure that exposure to any significant risk in relation to financial controls would be mitigated. 
22.
Date and Time of Next Meeting   

The next ordinary scheduled meeting is on Monday 28 September, at 10am in Committee Room 2. The Committee also noted the dates of the future meetings.  
23.
Exclusion of the Public   

To consider whether the public (including the press) should be excluded from the meeting during consideration of an agenda item on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Part I of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972).

Resolved:

That the public (including the press) be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972: (Paragraph 3 relating to the financial and business affairs of another party).

Part II (Business taken in Private)
24.
Annual Audit Opinion 2008/09   

The Committee noted report AC/008/09 by the Head of Internal Audit and Risk Management. Cajetan Chukwulozie confirmed that two additional officers were being employed in the counter-fraud team, bringing the number of FTE to five officers. 
Councillor Dick commented that he was pleased to see such a high level of compliance within schools. 

Chairman

25 September 2009


